


• Laurie Buhler of Douglas County shared her opinion of opposing vaccine mandates and
vaccination of school children with the COVID vaccine.

• Cheryl Basiak of Douglas County gave a handout to the Board and used the handout to

share her position with the Board about the negative impacts the COVID mRNA vaccines
purportedly have on the human body.

• Darlene Crumm of Douglas County shared with the Board COVID vaccine studies she
reported were from the Jerusalem District of Israel and published in the Pediatric
Infectious Disease Journal about the COVID vaccine and children aged 0-18 years of age
and gave a handout to the Board Clerk to share with the Board.

• Carrie Harris of Douglas County stated that she works for Ambitions of Washington and
wanted to thank the District for all of the help that Ambitions received during the COVID
pandemic.

• Lisa Templeton of King County spoke about a recent house oversight subcommittee
hearing that she reported took place in Washington D.C., to assess the effectiveness of
alleged overreaching of COVID vaccine mandates and the erosion of public trust that
stemmed from assumed coercive policies and Dr. Bardosh's written article content on the
effectiveness and consequences of COVID vaccine policy and pandemic response.

Consent Agenda - (19:22) 

a. Approval of the July 17, 2023 Board Meeting Minutes

b. Approval of July Payroll in the amount of $281,721.05

c. Approval of July Benefits in the amount of $97,532.15

d. Approval of Payment of 2023 Vouchers No. 20230461-20230541 in the amount of $250,786.74

Kevin Overbay moved to approve the Consent Agenda as presented, with a discussion of some 

voucher items. Joseph Hunter seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

New Business- (29:22) 

a. Hearing Examiner Contract (29:25)

Health Administrator, Luke Davies, explained that because the District is required to conduct its

enforcement code process, the Hearing Examiner is built into the code to be used for processes

that citizens from the community can go through if a community member has a dispute or an

issue about a decision the District has made, or a code that the District uses. The community

members can be heard by an outside source to have a fair review of an issue, should it arise.

Board discussion followed.

Dan Sutton moved to approve the District's contract with the Hearing Examiner. Kevin Overbay 

seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
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